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The month of August has been very busy with Studebaker events for Joe and me.  We attended the Tri-State meet 
August 5th at Don Wendal's farm.  His collection of antique Studebakers and other cars was pretty amazing.  The 
large barn was also full of antique household items and farm equipment. We were treated to a great lunch of corn 
on the cob that they had picked that morning, smoked pork and beef plus burgers. Many desserts and a five gallon 
pail of homemade ice cream finished off a wonderful day! Indy members Howe & Charlotte Clark and Steve & 
Gloria Woodall also made the drive to enjoy this extra event. 
 
The next Saturday, August 12th the Indy Chapter met at "The Suds" for an old fashioned 50's style drive in 
restaurant lunch complete with root beer floats.  This was a social gathering with no business meeting, just fun! 
 
The White River Yacht Club was hosting a fund raiser car show for Riley Hospital August 19th and had Roger 
Ward's 1962 winning race car out of IMS for the day.  Rick Ward, Jr also brought his dad's Indy 500 trophy from 
winning the race.  To complete the tribute display they were looking for a 1963 Studebaker Pace Car and a white 
1963 Avanti like what was awarded to Roger Ward that year.  Jeff Westcott brought his replica 1962 Pace Car and 
Mark Enlow brought his 1963 white Avanti.  It was an amazing display and the first time in 60 years that the race 
winning car had been next to a Pace Car and Avanti!  I was so glad that Indy Chapter members were able to help in 
making this display happen.   A real surprise came when they announced our 1964 R2 GT Hawk as the winner of 
Chairman's Choice Award. 
  
 Many more fun events coming up in the next few months.  Hope to see you there! 

Nancy Bacon 
President, Indy Chapter 

Tri-State Chapter Meet at Dave Wendal’s Farm 

Saturday, August 5, 2023 

The Woodall’s and Clarks’s with 

Joe Bacon at the Tri State Meet 

 

Photos by Nancy Bacon 
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Around fifteen SDC Indy members and their cars parked by the Suds on a warm, sunny Saturday. We visited 
and showed our cars which brought a lot of attention.  We voted that no meeting be held.  It was a great day. 

 

 

 

  

Lunch and a Cruise In at the Suds 

Saturday, August 12, 2023 
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  White River Yacht Club Classic Show 

Saturday, August 19, 2023 
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Mark Enlow 

I guess my Studebaker connection started when I was 10 or 11 years old. My Dad purchased a plain Jane base 

‘62 Studebaker Lark for 75 bucks as a second car for my mom. I was always into cars and I immediately was 

intrigued by the little Lark. It seemed smaller than my dad’s ‘66 Ford but the Lark had four doors and the Ford 

had two. I really liked the grill on the front end because it kind of reminded me of a Mercedes Benz. I would 

wash and shine up the little Lark and my mom called it her little limousine. 

Well the Lark needed a set of rings. It began to use oil more frequently and unfortunately my dad didn’t check 

the oil and fluids often enough and so the engine threw a rod and in those days an old oil burner with a bad 

motor was scrapped and it was hauled off to the junkyard. The Lark became a memory 

I got a great job with USPS and finally purchased my own home. I really loved big Cadillacs at that time I had a 

‘60 Coupe Deville and a ‘76 Eldorado convertible at the same time! I stored them at one of my customer’s home 

on my mail route that had a three car garage. It was three sisters all in their nineties. I would plant a garden in 

exchange for car storage. The oldest sister Pearl lived to be 99 and passed within a week of her 100th birthday 

and she ran the affairs of the home. Lillian the youngest could still drive and go to the grocery for them. This 

worked out fine for a few years and the middle sister already had dementia and fell and got pneumonia and 

passed away shortly thereafter. Lillian’s vision had become worse and some other neighbors witnessed her 

hitting a mailbox and then leaving the scene. The family was notified and was concerned about her living alone. 

Lillian soon had two different caregivers living 

with her whom also liked using that garage. I 

really didn’t get to know or liked the fact my cars 

would be exposed to different people all the 

time so I rented a storage space for the 1960 and 

even sold the convertible back to the family I had 

purchased it from 12 years earlier! I decided to 

sell the ‘60 because I was working a lot and never 

got to drive it. I was able to finally get central A/C 

woo hoo!!!  

Fast forward about 15 years and my mom had 

passed away and my dad passed away 3 years 

later and I couldn’t persuade my brothers to keep 

the family farm. I decided to purchase my ‘63R2 

Lark as a tribute to my mom and the fond 

memories of her and the little limousine. When 

we all found out about Darlene passing away I 

asked Nancy Bacon to inquire with her family 

about her Avanti.  Neither her son nor daughter 

wanted to keep it but wanted to make sure her 

Avanti was going to someone whom would keep 

and enjoy. I have become the Avanti’s new 

caretaker and yes Joe Bacon I have named her 

Darlene. 

 

Why Studebaker 

“Darlene” 
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1959 Lark Regal, Hawaiian green with seafoam green interior,4 door, 259 
v8 automatic, new coker tires, new battery, rebuilt engine at 70,007 
miles. 
 
Have only put approximately 5,000 new miles on, replaced front springs, 
new windshield, petronics electronic ignition, other improvements. 
 
This car has factory undercoating, always garaged and well maintained, 
not a rust bucket, but a strong and solid survivor car. 
 
Asking $10,000 or Best Offer 
Located in Monticello, IN 
Contact Doug Katz  
rockdaddykatz@gmail.com 

 

Welcome New Members 

Mike & Sue Kiefer 
12108 Cave Creek Ct 
Noblesville, In. 46060 
 
317-809-2920 
suekiefer@earthlink.net 
 

David Hackney & Barbara 
Osborn 
605 Perry Lane 
West Lafayette, IN  47906 
(765) 497-2207 
Dave@fasinfamily.com 
 
1951 Commander 4-door 
 

Studebaker for Sale 

mailto:rockdaddykatz@gmail.com
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Saturday, September 9 –“Drive Your Studebaker Day” - The IMS Museum 

is holding a "Cars & Coffee" gathering from 8AM to12 Noon on Saturday, September 9, 

2023.  We'd like a good showing of Studebakers this year.  The Museum is open for 

browsing during the show.  No entrance fee, enter at gate 2 known as the South Chute 

Tunnel on 16th street.  Same entrance as the IMS Museum. 

Afterwards we'll be gathering at Le Peep Intech Commons, 6335 Intech Commons Dr 
Suite A, Indianapolis, IN 46278 from 1PM to 3PM for a lunch and meeting (same as 
last year).  There's plenty of parking and easy access to I-465 and I-65.  Any questions 
please contact Jeff Westcott westcott2@gmail.com or 317-759-8895, 
 

 

 
 

 

September 12-16, 2023 - Studebaker International in Manitowoc and Two Rivers, 

WI, hosted by the Wisconsin Region Studebaker Drivers Club.  Note: The ferry crossing 

Lake Michigan from Ludington to Manitowoc is out of service. 
 

Saturday, October 14 at 12:00 p.m. – Souper Saturday! At the Jubilee Lodge #746 

located at 39 S. Front Street, Whiteland, IN 46184. We’ll have several c rock pots of soup to 
choose from.  Bring an item to go along with the soups, such as appetizers, sandwiches, 
finger foods, crackers, fruit, veggies, desserts. The lodge has a complete kitchen for us to 
use (sink, stove, fridge, etc.) and restrooms. We will provide plates, bowls, silverware, 
napkins and bottled water. 
 

Sunday, November 12 at 1:00 p.m. - 14th Annual Thanksgiving luncheon at Mike Baker’s 

Avanti Restoration & Service shop at 4193 E US40, Greenfield, IN, 46140. The Backer’s will provide 
the meat, bring a side dish. RSVP mikebaker@aoai.org or 317-498-2288 by November 6. 

 

Saturday, December 9 – Annual Christmas Luncheon at Green Street Station in Brownsburg. 

 

Saturday, March 16, 2024 at 1:00 p.m. -Larry and Sue Kennedy will host a joint Winter Meet 

with the Indy Chapter of the Studebaker Drivers Club and the Southern Indiana/Kentucky Chapter of 

the Hudson Club. This joint meet with be held at the Franklin Township Civic League, 8822 

Southeastern Avenue, Indianapolis, IN  46239 (located two houses beyond the Ordinary in downtown 

Wanamaker).  Hosts will provide a meat dish, water, coffee and iced tea. Bring your place settings 

and a dish or dessert to share.  This facility is handicapped accessible and has a handicapped 

restroom, but no kitchen facilities.  There are lots of electrical outlets for crockpots and plenty of 

parking spaces.  If you have questions, contact Larry Kennedy at 317-862-2020 

 

 

Upcoming Events 

 

Mark Your Calendar 

 

mailto:westcott2@gmail.com
mailto:mikebaker@aoai.org
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Indy Chapter SDC 

Becky Griffith, Editor 

1526 S. Hunter Rd 

Indianapolis, IN  46239 

September 

Published by the Indy Chapter Studebaker Drivers Club 

 

The Brickyard Bulletin is published monthly.  The deadline for summations is the 15th of the previous 

month. 

 

We hereby give permission to other S.D.C. chapters to use information from the newsletter when proper 

credit is given.  “”Reprinted or Reproduced from the Indy Chapter, Brickyard Bulletin.” 

 

Indy Chapter Officers 

President:  Nancy Bacon, 1701E. Lawrence Ave., Indianapolis, IN 46227at nancyjb1701@aol.com or 

317-440-2786 

V. President:  Danny Taylor, 4083 Primrose Path, Greenwood, IN 461432 at dgtaylor8888@gmail.com or 

317-294-6177  

Secretary:  Beth Doran 2717 E 75 N, Lebanon, IN 46052 at doran68ba@hotmail.com or 765-891-2704 

Treasurer:  Tom Flynn, 4531 S CR 500 E, Plainfield, IN  46168, at tom_and_trudy@yahoo.com or 

317-837-5671 

Activities:  Charlie Griffith, 1526 S. Hunter Rd., Indianapolis, IN  46239, at  chazwork@msn.com or 

317-538-1538 

Editor:  Becky Griffith, 1526 S. Hunter Rd., Indianapolis, IN  46239, at becinin@msn.com or 317-966-9817 

In addition 

Web Designer:  Jeff Westcott at www.indychaptersdc.org 

Facebook:  Larry Hopkins at Studebakers in Indy or https://www.facebook.com/groups/634984973222050/ 

 

National Directors 
 

President: Dennis Foust - studeguy54@gmail.com 
Vice President:  Don Jones 
Secretary: Cindy Foust - cfoust1966@gmail.com  
Treasurer: Jane Stinson - jestinson@aol.com 
Past President: Tom Curtis - tomnancurtis@aol.com 
 

National Board of Directors 
 

Crossroads Zone National Board Director: Bob Henning 

at rhnn15090@aol.com 

Crossroad Zone Coordinator: Dave Hamblin 

Regional Manager Indiana: Bob Henning 
 

National SDC Membership 
 

Regular membership dues in the National Studebaker Club are $29.00 

for new members 1st year only.  Renewals are $36.00 per year, which 

includes 12 monthly issues of Turning Wheels, the National SDC 

Magazine.  (Other memberships are available.) Application is available 

upon request or e-mail studebakerdriverclub.com.  

 

National SDC membership is a prerequisite. Renewal INDY Chapter 

dues are $18.00. Renewals are payable January each year. After March 

a $5.00 late fee will be added. Application is available upon request. 

 

Updated January, 2023 
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